
Good afternoon Parents & Students,     September 29, 2023 
 
REMINDER – No school for Students on Friday, October 2nd, as it is a PD Day for the Staff. 
 

Principal’s Corner   
. . . we host an annual volleyball tournament and it is happening this weekend Friday, 
September 29th and Saturday, September 30th.  On Friday, action will occur at TA Norris, 
Glenmary High School, and Peace River High School.  On Saturday the playoffs will start and 
action will happen at TA Norris and Glenmary schools.  Come on out and watch 36 junior 

high school volleyballers battle it out to an exciting finish! 
“Our tournament is a memorial tournament for former TA Norris student Ty Dennison.  The Ty Denison Memorial 
Volleyball Tournament is named after a former T.A. Norris student who was killed in a dirt biking accident two weeks 
before he was to begin grade nine.  Ty loved fishing, quadding, hunting and dirt biking with his family.  He was also 
passionate about volleyball and enjoyed playing on the school team.  At the first tournament of the 2008-09 school year, 
his grieving teammates all chose to wear Tyler’s #22, after which the number was retired and the tournament re-named 
in his memory.  His mother, Debbie Denison, reminds all players this weekend to play well, have fun, and show your 
team spirit." 
 
 

ATTENDANCE ITEMS: 
It is a very busy time of year for everybody - if you know your child is going to be absent from 
school for the day or longer – whether it be for illness, medical, dental, hockey, dance, other 
sports, musical festival - please contact the OFFICE and inform us by calling 780-624-3144, my 
extension is 13303 and leave a voicemail.  Sending an email to the teacher is very nice, however, 
the teacher does not always have the time to view emails prior to attendance time plus notify the 

office.  If you would kindly “CC” Mrs. Guey as well at Gueyl@prsd.ab.ca , this will save on the interrupting phone calls, 
emails and text messages while you are at work. Thank you very much. 
 

NEW SCHOOL SAFETY POLICY 
Peace River School Division has changed their policy on school safety for the 2023-24 school year.  
ALL doors to the school will be locked after the first bell (8:50am) in the safety of everyone within.  
If you need to pick up your child early or are dropping them off from an appointment or are late for 
school – please use the doorbell and camera at our Main Entrance (Flagpoles location); also, any 
visitors and volunteers who need access will also need to use the Main Entrance.  
 

 

STUDENT DROP-OFF & PICK-UP:   
Parents dropping off children for school, please instruct your child to use the Cross Walk in the 
middle of the bus loop OR drop them off at the north end of the school yard near the mailboxes 
and they will not have to cross roads or the bus lane at all.  Students will then proceed directly 
to the grade appropriate entrance.  They should not be using the staff or main entrances.  This 
is very important and a safety issue for the students to be using the crosswalks.    

 

School Cash Accounts 
If there are any fees for your child, such as Hockey, Dance & Gymnastics, Yearbook, damaged 
or lost school textbooks, they will appear on your child’s account.  Please take the time to set 
up your SchoolCash account and make any outstanding fee payments.  You will find the easy 
sign-up on the Peace River School Division’s website, the waffle buttons on the upper right-
hand corner and selecting School Cash Online Payments.  This will also be used to order hot 
lunches once the program has been organized (possibly by early October).  Instructions Page 5. 

SPECIAL NOTE:  We are hoping to have all the fees posted to School Cash early next week 
(Hockey, Gymnastics, Volleyball, Lunch Cards, etc).    . . . . . 2 
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OPEN HOUSE & PARENT COUNCIL 
The Parent Advisory Council will be hosting a meeting on Tuesday, October 3rd at 7:00 pm in the 
library. Please take this opportunity to have your say, bring up any concerns you may have and 
participate with the Parent Advisory Council. 
 

HOT LUNCH PROGRAM 
We are hoping to start our Lunch Program after the Thanksgiving Weekend - 
Lunch will be available on Monday, Wednesday & Thursday.  Soon you will be 
able to purchase a $60 Lunch card ($6 per meal) through your School Cash 
Account (instructions on page 4).  The lunch card will be recorded /tracked in a 
google document here at the school.  Students will then come to the Home Ec. 
window to pick up their lunch based on which lunch they would like; it does not 

have to every Mon, Wed & Thursday.  Lunch selections will be from a different restaurant each day, which will be 
announced as soon as possible.  More information to follow next week.  Students will be told when they have two 
lunches remaining on their card and they will need to advise you. 
 

       SCHOOL PHOTO DAY  
Our school wide photo day is scheduled for Wednesday, October 11th, 

from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm.  Your child should have brought home a flyer from Lifetouch – all students will be 
photographed for yearbook purposes. 

 

FOOD BANK CHALLENGE 
We are once again collecting non-perishable items for the Peace River Food Bank during the month of 
October.  Points are awarded according to this schedule.  The excitement is starting to build as students 
compete to see which homeroom will win a pizza party courtesy of Mighty Peace GMC.  Currently Ms. 
Milley's 5B class is in the lead .... 
 

 

 
 We continue to use School Messenger, 
http://www.schoolmessenger.com/  which allows us to send 
information in three ways: 

By SMS – texts will go out to the cell phone numbers we have on file here at the school.  If your phone number has 
changed recently, please let us know!   You need to opt into this service as indicated on the attached information sheet. 
By Email – we will continue to our send weekly email list of activities, however School Messenger will be used for special 
bulletins. 
By Phone – this allows us to send a pre-recorded message to your primary phone number.  If there is no answer, the 
message will be delivered to the other phone numbers we have on file until a connection is made.  Please wait for the 
school-initiated portion of the call to begin as School Messenger will consider the call to be incomplete if you hang up 
during the introductory portion.  Please opt into the SchoolMessenger program – thank you.  Please take this 
opportunity to register your phone to receive important messages via text using the attached instructions (page 3).  
 

 
Please feel free to visit the school website, http://www.tanorrismiddleschool.ca , to check for messages from Teachers, 

Superintendent Messages and other information that may be of interest to you.  Also, if you Like us on Facebook, you can be notified 

of special items that may be of immediate interest.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us and we will do our best 
to answer them or find the answers.           
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